
Limitations on Number of Courses That May Be Dropped 

Students who enroll as beginning freshmen (with or without previous college credit while in high 

school) at any Texas public institution of higher education beginning fall 2007 and later are 

subject to Texas Education Code 51.907, which was prompted by SB 1231 and passed by the 

80th Legislature. An undergraduate student may not be permitted to drop a total of more than six 

courses, including any course a transfer student has dropped at another Texas public institution 

of higher education, after the institutional census date (usually 12th class day of fall and spring 

semesters and fourth class day of summer sessions). 

Students may appeal a dropped course if they can provide documentation of extenuating 

circumstances related to the reasons for dropping the course (examples include severe illness or 

debilitating condition, death of a close family member, call to active duty). For more information 

about affected students, courses counted toward the drop limit and appeals, contact the Office of 

the Registrar in Old Main or at 806-651-4911. 

 


